
 

 DALTON PARISH COUNCIL  
 

Dalton Parish Hall, 

Doncaster Road, 

Dalton, 

Rotherham. 

S65 3ET 

 

Telephone (01709) 853364 

Mobile 07887 623674 

Email daltonparishcouncil@outlook.com 

 

January 2018 

For the attention of Rachel Overfield 

Neighbourhood Planning Officer 

Rotherham MBC, 

Riverside, 

Main Street, 

Rotherham. 

S60 1AE 

 

Dear Rachel, 

 

Application for Designation as a Neighbourhood Area 

 

Further to my letter of 29th November 2017 I wish to outline our reasons for believing we are a 

suitable relevant body to apply for a neighbourhood area to be designated. In accordance with 

Regulation 5 of the Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012, below is a map detailing 

the area of the Dalton Parish (highlighted by the red line).   
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Dalton Parish Council wishes to encompass the whole of the Parish in our Neighbourhood Plan as 

we consider this to be appropriate for designation as a neighbourhood area as we represent the 

whole of the Parish and wish to engage the whole community in the Plan and ensure all areas are 

represented.  

 

Section 61G of the Localism Act 2011 paragraph (2)(a) defines a ‘relevant body’ as a Parish 

Council, and paragraph (3)(a) states ‘in the case of an application by a Parish Council, must be 

one that consists of or includes the whole or any part of the area of the Council’: our application 

complies with both of these paragraphs. The proposed plan is likely to be called the ‘Dalton Parish 

Neighbourhood Plan’, although this is subject to formal approval (and therefore change) by the 

Neighbourhood Plan committee once this is established.  

 

Contact details for members of the public are:-  

 

Email: daltonparishcouncil@outlook.com 

Website: www.daltonpc.co.uk 

Telephone: 01709 853364  

 

Again, these contact details may change if the Committee decides to establish its own website and 

email. If that transpires, links will nevertheless be available on the website detailed above. 2. 

 

I trust the above information meets with your approval and requirements at this stage. If you need 

any further details, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Sue Lewis 

 

Sue Lewis 

Clerk to Dalton Parish Council 
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